
 

 

 Recommendation for Council Action 
Austin City Council Item ID 47682 Agenda Number 26. 

Meeting Date: 8/20/2015 Department: Public Works 

Subject 
Authorize negotiation and execution of an interlocal agreement with Travis County to reimburse the City an amount 
not to exceed $77,850 for costs associated with pavement repairs that were done during the Martin Hill Transmission 
Main Segment A, Segment B, and Segment C Project. (District 6)  

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
 

Fiscal Note 
 
There is no unanticipated fiscal impact.  A fiscal note is not required. 

Purchasing Language:       

Prior Council Action: March 21, 2013, Construction contract with Layne Heavy Civil, Inc. approved 

For More Information: Dennis Crabill, 512-974-7232;  Lucy Bonee, 512-974-7967; Elizabeth Godfrey, 512-974-7141 
Council Committee, 
Boards and 
Commission Action: 

August 12, 2015 - Unanimously approved by the Water and Wastewater Commission on a 9-0 
vote. Recommendation Number 20150812-D10.     

MBE / WBE:       

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 
 
The Martin Hill Transmission Main Segment A, Segment B, and Segment C Project constructed a new 17,500-linear-
long 54-inch diameter water line from the Martin Hill Reservoir to the intersections of McNeil Drive and Parmer 
Lane. A portion of this new water line installed in the westbound lanes of McNeil Drive from Howard Lane to 
Parmer Lane.  
 
In November 2011, during the design phase of the project, Travis County requested that the Project provide 
additional pavement repairs beyond the standard pavement repair criteria of the City of Austin, to include the 
eastbound lanes on McNeil Drive. The City requested that Travis County commit to an agreement to cost-share the 
added expense of the pavement repairs. It was agreed that City would cover 75 percent and Travis County would 
cover 25 percent of the cost of the additional pavement repair for the eastbound lanes on McNeil Drive based on the 
unit bid cost for the work included in the project contract.  
 
The interlocal agreement will provide that Travis County will reimburse the City for the costs of the County’s portion 
of the additional pavement repair. 
 
The project location is within Council District 6. 
 
This project is managed by the Public Works Department. 

 


